




If you require this newsletter in another language, please contact Ryan O'Connor at:  
ryan.o'connor@touchstoneresi.co.uk



OUR SERVICES
TOGETHER

Dear Resident,

We are delighted to bring you our annual 
newsletter, which this year celebrates 
20 years of Dolphin Living.

Over the past year, we’ve carried out a wide 

new roofs and insulation to refreshed communal 
spaces, including redecorated entrance halls 
and replanted gardens. We’ve also been 
upgrading kitchens and bathrooms as well as 
making essential repairs to roads and footpaths.

Based on your feedback, even more 
improvements are on the way this year. These 
include recarpeting homes, introducing parcel 
storage solutions, reviewing all lifts, and 
upgrading entry phone systems.

We’ve also made changes to ensure our repairs 
service is more responsive and resident focused. 
We hope you’ve noticed improvements such as 
contractors completing multiple repairs in a 
single visit, being more familiar with your homes 
and buildings, and improved communication 
regarding your repairs from Touchstone.

We carry out an annual rent review to ensure 
we can continue investing in the condition, 
safety, and security of your homes. We 
understand rent is often your biggest expense. 
That’s why, when calculating any increase, 
we take into account local earnings and rental 
levels. At some of our homes, we have capped 

you to contact us so we can assess individual 

In preparation for Dolphin’s 20th anniversary 
this year, at our annual strategy day in October, 
the board began planning for Dolphin’s next 
20 years. We’ve commissioned research into 
how London’s demographics may change in 
the future, and how Dolphin can play a role in 
meeting those evolving needs. This will guide 
a series of projects to prepare us for the 
years ahead.

I was fortunate to join Dolphin in 2012, when 
we had just 7 homes. It has been an incredible 
journey, and I take great pride in visiting 

building sites and now see as thriving homes.

We’ve recently submitted a planning application 
for the redevelopment of the New Era estate 

homes. Plans are also well underway for the 
refurbishment and redevelopment of Mount 
Close in Ealing. Alongside these, we’re 
partnering with other housebuilders to deliver 

selected as the preferred partner on two 
new developments, which will bring a 
further 22 homes.

Thank you for being a Dolphin resident. We 
truly value your feedback, so please don’t 
hesitate to get in touch if there’s anything 
you’d like to discuss. Contact details for 
both the Dolphin and Touchstone teams 
are included within this newsletter.

Happy reading!

Best wishes

CHIEF EXECUTIVE





MESSAGE
FROM OUR

CHAIR

Dear Residents, 

This year marks 20 years since Dolphin Living was founded and what an incredible 
journey it’s been. I’ve had the privilege of being the Chair of Dolphin Living for the past 

time spent with this fantastic organisation. 

Dolphin Living has a unique charitable purpose; to support working Londoners on modest 
incomes to live near to their place of work. We focus on making a meaningful impact in 
the Westminster community and across London for those who work hard to support the 

workers who might otherwise have to move away. 

We’ve built a diverse portfolio of homes across the city, and we’re continuing to grow. 
Projects like the rebuilding of New Era and the refurbishment and redevelopment of 

generations. We listen and learn from your feedback so we can improve the homes we 
own and how we work. 

I’m proud to be part of a dynamic and highly skilled team that is genuinely passionate 

and is evident in every part of our work. Together, we treat our residents with fairness 
and respect and listen carefully to their feedback.

What has always stood out to me is the respectful and supportive culture that runs 
through Dolphin. There is a commitment to treating people fairly, and the positive 
feedback we receive from residents and partners is testament to that.

As we celebrate two decades, we look back with pride at what has been achieved. Yet 
more importantly, we look ahead with energy, ambition, and a renewed sense of purpose.

Thank you for being part of this journey with us. 

With best wishes,

CHAIR







HERE’S TO THE NEXT 20!



YOUR 
FEEDBACK 
HELPS US 
HELP YOU

It’s been another fantastic year getting to know more of you as I’ve been out and 
about visiting properties across our portfolio. The opportunity to hear your views on 

honest feedback, and for all the cups of tea!  

We received some great results from our customer survey this year. Thank you to 

we’ve maintained our high levels of customer satisfaction, but there is always more 
to do. We are dedicated to driving improvements in areas that matter most to you 
and ensuring your experience drives our decision-making.  

This year we’ve expanded our Customer Service team so we can focus on key areas 
such as proactive communication, complaint handling and repairs satisfaction. I am 
particularly excited to see how the impact of this over the coming year emerges.  

We’re also placing greater emphasis on resident involvement, inviting you to take 

spaces, working on sustainability initiatives, or improving building security. Your 
input will help shape better outcomes for everyone.

If you have any comments, ideas or concerns, I’d love to hear from you. And I’m 
looking forward to meeting more of you over the coming months. 

Thank you, as always, for being a Dolphin Living resident.  

Warm regards, 

CUSTOMER SERVICES DIRECTOR 



















PHOTOGRAPHY AND MARKETING 

WE NEED YOU!













































THE BROADWAY:

DIBDIN HOUSE

GROVE COURT:

THE HERMITAGE:



2-10 HOPKINS STREET:



NEW ERA ESTATE:

53 PORCHESTER ROAD:

7 THORNEY STREET:

WARDOUR STREET:

We appreciate your continued support and will keep you informed on 
what's happening in our community. 




